SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING
April 10, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Howard McCormick, Mark Turner by phone and Christy Beckman present.  
Turner moved to approve the agenda with the addition of reports on the Eastern ETPR meeting, Flood Plains meeting and Hospital meeting.  McCormick second, carried. 
The March 10, 2019 payables were reviewed.  McCormick moved to approve the March 10, 2019 payables.  Turner second, carried.  

The minutes of the March 28, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   Turner moved to approve the minutes as presented.  McCormick second, carried. 

The Treasurer’s March Financial Report was reviewed.  

McCormick moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report of Fee’s Collected.  Turner second, carried.  
Turner reported on the ETPR meeting and discussion was held on adding more routes and updates on the Super 2, Hwy 385 and 71 project.
McCormick reported on the Flood Plain meeting.  Discussion was held on the need for a public hearing near the end of May or June due to residents needing to get flood insurance.  

McCormick reported on the Hospital meeting and the new doctor signed on.

McCormick reported on the 911 meeting.  Discussion was held on the possible payment to the communication center for their update and Attorney Lowery said they would be able to pay for that.  Lowery also reported that the PUC is still looking into the increase for the 911 charge. 

Rick Furrow, Road & Bridge, joined the meeting.  Furrow updated the Board on the bridge situation.  Furrow then discussed the upcoming chip seal on the Venango road which needs to be completed the first week of June.  Furrow is still looking at applications for the mower position.  

Chris Howes, Building Maintenance, joined the meeting.  Howes updated the Board on current projects.  Discussion was held on fertilizing before the storm and the drain situation and lawn maintenance.  Howes left the meeting.
Carlton Britton, Sheriff, joined the meeting.  Britton updated the Board on current projects.  Britton mentioned that numerous car batteries are needing replaced.  Discussion was held on possible legislation passing that Britton will keep his eye on.    Britton left the meeting.
Tracy Kizer, Weed & Pest, joined the meeting.  Kizer updated the Board on current projects.  Kizer left the meeting. 

McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Turner second, carried.  Meeting was adjourned.
_________________________________        _________________________________  Donald Schneider, Chairman                            Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board    






   

                

